

34-38 William Howell Drive Glenmore Park 2745
P: 02 4723 3700 F: 02 4723 3799
E: Bethany@parra.catholic.edu.au
www.bethanyglenmorepark.catholic.edu.au

5th July, 2018

Dear Kindergarten Parents and Carers

Re: Kindergarten Carpet Update

I am writing to provide further advise in relation to the Kindergarten students and teachers using the Library area for learning and teaching.

To date, the school has carried out quotes for the carpets from numerous sources and relayed this information to CEDP for approval. We have received confirmation that we can proceed with the purchase of carpets from a specified supplier. Following a meeting with the carpet company earlier this week, I can inform parents that the carpet has been ordered.

In the interim, the carpets in the Kindergarten classrooms have been removed and the room treated for air quality.

Our next steps are to wait for the carpets to arrive and to treat all furniture before moving back into the Kindergarten classrooms. Whilst it was our hope to have the students and teachers back in the room by the commencement of Term 3, unfortunately the manufacturers supply of materials is what poses the delay at present.

I wish to express my appreciation of your ongoing support in this matter and thank you for your patience.

Yours sincerely,

Cristina Cignarella Acting Assistant Principal

